STATE OF ARIZONA

KaTie Hosss Orrice oF THE GOVERNOR ExecuTtive OFFICE
GGOVERNOR

April 5, 2023

Representative Ben Toma
Speaker of the House
1700 W. Washington St.
Phoenix, AZ 85007

Re: HB 2477

Speaker Toma,

I have vetoed HB 2477.

This bill, which solely expresses legislative opinion and does not make or change substantive
policy, would be better served as a House Resolution. Indeed, a number of members who voted in

support of this bill have previously sponsored legislation to support the “National Popular Vote,”
showing just how quickly legislative opinion can change.

Katie Hobbs
Governor
State of Arizona

Cc:

President Petersen
Representative Montenegro
Secretary of the Senate
Chief Clerk of the House
Secretary Fontes
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